
TOWN OF WELLS 
MINUTES FOR REGULAR JANUARY 9TH, 2025 MEETING 

 
The board for the Town of Wells held their regular monthly board meeting immediately after the 
adjournment of the 2025 CAUCUS meeting. The meeting was properly posted and published. The 
meeting was called to order by Chairman James Wells at 6:16 p.m. Supervisors Jeff Schmitz and 
Greg Schmitz were present as well as Treasurer Simon Wells and Clerk Diane Schwarz. The minutes 
were reviewed from December 12th, 2024. Greg Schmitz made a motion to approve the minutes as 
read. Jeff Schmitz seconded the motion. Motion carried. The Treasurer Simon Wells gave the 
treasurer’s report. Greg Schmitz made a motion to approve the corrected report. Jeff Schmitz 
seconded the motion. Motion carried. The December 2024-January 2025 expenses were audited.  
Greg Schmitz made a motion to approve the expenses and pay the bills. Jeff Schmitz seconded the 
motion. Motion carried. 
 Public input was made by David Geier of the Town of Angelo through Jeff Schmitz. The Town 
of Angelo requested that the Town of Wells should put a Class B weight restriction on the Town of 
Wells’ right of way along Janus Avenue to limit heavy trucks from going on their portion of Janus 
Avenue. After some discussion, Greg Schmitz made a motion to leave the road as is. He 
recommended that the Town of Angelo should keep their signs on their right of ways of their portion 
of their road. James Wells had contacted the town’s lawyer about a beer license for the Kyle 
Schmitz Archery.  He was told that Kyle Schmitz should contact the Department of Revenue for 
information. 
 Updates on roads and equipment were discussed. The patrolman reported that the Peterbilt 
had been repaired and is working well now. *Luke Schmitz has been contacted and will help plow 
the town’s roads this winter season. A third patrolman will be considered if needed in an emergency 
for the snowplowing this winter.  
 The Comprehensive Planning Committee will plan a meeting on January 22nd, 2025 at 6:30 
p.m. The Comprehensive Planning Committee will consist of Alison Elliott, Ted Ollendick, Beth 
Wells and Greg Schmitz. They will have an updated comprehensive plan for the Town of Wells in 
2025. 
 The next board meeting is scheduled on Thursday, February 13th, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. 
 Jeff Schmitz made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Greg Schmitz seconded the motion. 
Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 6:58 p.m. 
 
Diane Schwarz 
Clerk-Town of Wells 


